MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE
MICHIGAN CITY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
AUGUST 8, 2022

The Michigan City Redevelopment Commission held their regular monthly meeting in
the Common Council Chambers, City Hall, 100 E. Michigan Boulevard, Michigan City,
Indiana, on Monday, August 8, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. local time; the date, hour, and place
duly established for the holding of said meeting. This meeting also being available via
Zoom and streaming live on My Michigan City, Indiana Facebook. Zoom was hosted by
Access LaPorte County Media.

CALL TO ORDER
In the absence of President Christopher Chatfield and Vice-President John Hendricks,
Secretary Angie Nelson Deuitch called the meeting to order at approximately 5:08 p.m.

ROLL CALL

Commissioners in attendance:

Ken Behrendt, Kathy Dennis, Angie Nelson Deuitch, and non-voting advisor Thomas
Dombkowski (all in person)

Commissioners absent:
Christopher Chatfield, John Hendricks

Staff in attendance:

Executive Director Skyler York (in person), Assistant Planning Director Sylvia Collins (in
person), Attorney Alan Sirinek (via Zoom - audio), Administrative Assistant Debbie
Wilson (in person).

Also present in person was Associate Planner Kyle Anthony-Petter.
It was noted that a quorum was present, and the meeting proceeded.

MINUTES
The chair entertained a motion for approval of the minutes of the 07/11/22 executive
session and the 07/11/22 hybrid regular meeting.

Motion by Commissioner Behrendt — seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving the minutes of the 07/11/22 executive session and the minutes of the
07/11/22 hybrid regular meeting. The roll was called, and the vote taken: (Ayes)
Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a vote of 3
ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.
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CLAIMS

Mr. York reviewed the claims list dated August 8, 2022, noting that payroll for July 2022
totaled $18,506.96. Mr. York read the claims listed into the record. In summary, August
claims totaled: (Operating) $468.95 (North TIF) $133,077.54; (South TIF) $136,336.62.

Commissioner Behrendt inquired into the invoice for Tunstall, asking what the station
block re-establishment claim is for.

Attorney Sirinek explained that this is a typical relocation cost that is required from a
federal relocation project. He added that part of the purchase agreement for all the
properties in the station block, was that the original property owner was responsible for
a pro rata share of the property taxes for 2021 pay 2022. In this case, Mr. Tunstall was
responsible for all tax liabilities prior to closing on the property on June 18, 2021. As of
late last week, Mr. Tunstall still had not paid his share of that. Therefore, Attorney
Sirinek recommended that the Commission approve it at this point subject to the
contingency that Mr. Tunstall has paid his pro rata share of the 2021 property tax
obligation. Payment to Mr. Tunstall will not occur until he has paid his property taxes.

The chair entertained a motion.

Motion made by Commissioner Behrendt — seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving the claims list dated 08/08/22 with the contingency that the
reimbursement for Mr. Tunstall will not be allocated until his property taxes are
paid in full. The roll was called, and the vote taken: (Ayes) Commissioners
Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a vote of 3 ayes and 0 nays,
the MOTION CARRIED.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. York reviewed the financial report dated 06/30/22, summarizing cash balances as
follows: Operating Account $303,955.84; South Side TIF Account $8,850,677.14; South
Side TIF Debt Reserve Account $336,308.50; South Side TIF Capital Account
$16,719.19; North End TIF Account $4,106,217.53; East TIF Account $163,505.37,
Northeast TIF Account $420,912.90; for total cash of $14,198,296.47. Loans Receivable
include a loan to the Eastside TIF from the Operating Account in the amount of
$21,028.49, and the County Business Loan Fund in the amount of $133,333.00, for a
total of $154,361.49, bringing total assets to $14,352,657.96.

Commissioner Behrendt asked about repaying the loan from the operating account
since money was received for the East TIF.

Mr. York agreed, stating that he would check into it.

The chair entertained a motion.
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Motion made by Commissioner Behrendt — seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving the 06/30/22 financial report as submitted. The roll was called, and the
vote taken: (Ayes) Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None -
0. With a vote of 3 ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.

REQUEST TO USE REDEVELOPMENT-OWNED PROPERTY AT 7TH/FRANKLIN
Mandy Krickhahn appearing in person, introduced herself stating that she founded The
Collective in 2019, which is a community for entrepreneurs who are committed to
connecting and supporting one another while also giving back to their communities. Ms.
Krickhahn explained that they host events specifically for their members and would
include networking events and workshops tailored to small business owners. They
have also started to offer consulting as well as brand consulting. They host public
events and large-scale artisan markets as well as a lot of philanthropy. With any of their
large events they like to give back to the community in which they are hosting. They
have raised and donated over $30,000 since 2019 with the help of their members and
the community. Ms. Krickhahn shared some of the non-profits they have worked with
and some of the causes they benefitted.

Ms. Krickhahn talked about the event they would like to host on September 18, 2022,
which would offer an integrated event in the Uptown Arts District (UAD), explaining that
they would like to get as many businesses as possible to come out in front of their
location and set up and sell from the road. In between those businesses, The Collective
would bring in their own artisans as well as artists from the UAD; so, on top of what they
typically do, they will do it at our location with our businesses to showcase what is
already here. Their hope is to get all the restaurants to participate so they do not need
to bring in outside food trucks. They want to give back to a local non-profit, yet to be
determined.

Ms. Krickhahn talked about the event details, stating that they would like to close
Franklin Street from 4% Street to 9" Street and utilize the 7" Street plaza for music,
picnic tables, and Burn ‘Em Brewing to serve beer. She referred to a map she provided
explaining that the blue line is where the businesses would come out in front of their
location and The Collective filling in with other artists and artisans.

Mr. York pointed out that the street closures would involve the Board of Works. He
clarified what is being asked of the Redevelopment Commission, which is the use of the
7' Street lots.

Commissioner Deuitch inquired into the members, asking if it is a paid membership.

Ms. Krickhahn stated that they have two different aspects of their business; there is a

membership side where small business owners pay to be members, and then they also
host events. It is not a requirement to be a member for the events they host.
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Trying to understand how they give back, Commissioner Deuitch asked what the cost is
for their events.

Ms. Krickhahn explained that they have a $5/person admission fee that they charge,
and they donate 10% of the admission fees to a non-profit. They also have vendor
fees. The vendors can also donate, but it is not a requirement. All the money goes into
a collective pot and is donated to the non-profit.

Commissioner Deuitch asked about the vendor fees.

Ms. Krickhahn explained that the events they host and membership are separate. Any
vendor that sets up is charged a fee (approximately $100), although, they will not
charge a fee for a brick and mortar to set up in front of their location. The vendors will
be set up on the sides of the street against the sidewalk, and the center of the street will
be where people can walk and shop.

Commissioner Behrendt asked how they will charge for admission.

Ms. Krickhahn stated that for this event they hope to do a free admission like they did at
LakeFest in LaPorte. For most of their events they do like at the Civic Auditorium and
Round Barn, they have an admission table set up by the door to pay before one would
enter and shop.

The chair entertained a motion.

Motion made by Commissioner Dennis — seconded by Commissioner Behrendt
approving the request to utilize Redevelopment-owned property at 7"/Franklin
Streets on September 18, 2022, for The Collective’s event, subject to providing
the necessary liability insurance/documents to the Redevelopment Commission
attorney for his review and approval. The roll was called, and the vote taken:
(Ayes) Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a
vote of 3 ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Deuitch asked Ms. Krickhahn how they decide on a non-profit.

Ms. Krickhahn replied that they have a team who chooses, but they would welcome new
ideas.

Commissioner Deuitch asked Mr. York to provide them with a list.

Mr. York mentioned to keep in mind that this will still need to go before the Board of
Works for approval as well.
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FLOCK SAFETY SYSTEM

Commissioner Deuitch noted that this is a request for the Raven portion of the Flock
System, which works along with it. She acknowledged that Assistant Police Chief Marty
Corley and Sam Hay representing the Flock Safety System were present via Zoom.

Assistant Police Chief Marty Corley (via Zoom - audio and video) stated they are
present to answer any questions about the system, noting that this has been presented
at several community meetings and at ARPA and City Council meetings. He explained
that under the Flock System, both the automated license plate recognition (ALPR)
technology (called the Falcon) and the audio detection technology (called the Raven)
work together.

Sam Hay (via Zoom — audio and video), Indiana representative for Flock Safety gave a
synopsis of the system. He said what is being discussed is two-fold; the Falcon which
is the automated license plate reader and the Raven which is the audio detection
solution that pairs with the Falcon. The Raven is the gunshot detection. The focus on
funding from the Redevelopment Commission is for the Raven. Explaining how it works,
Mr. Hay said they pair it in quarter, square, or mile areas and if a gunshot is detected
(95% accuracy) it will alert the system to what vehicles were in the area based on the
photos that hit the cameras. These could potentially be leads for the police to follow up
with. They would be put in areas of high level activity. Mr. Hay pointed out that the data
itself is owned by Michigan City. Flock is a private organization, but they do not sell or
do not allow third parties to access any of the data; they personally cannot access any
of the data. It is stored on the Amazon web services government cloud which has the
highest security clearance of all the cloud systems they utilize.

Commissioner Deuitch reiterated that this has been presented multiple times with a
presentation at the City Council meeting last month, a community meeting, and the
ARPA committee had a workshop.

Mr. York explained that the request is for the purchase of three additional Raven
systems to be installed somewhere in the vicinity of the three TIF Districts (North,
South, East). They cover one square mile. He said this partnering with the other three
Raven systems being purchased by the City would help broaden the square mileage.
The cost is $25,000 each.

Mr. Hay clarified that the Raven system is $25,000 on a re-occurring annual fee. He
said they do not sell them per device, it is per square mile.

Mr. York added that this is a one time ask from the Redevelopment Commission as they
cannot pay for them every year.

Attorney Sirinek advised that for the record it should be stated how this is related to
redevelopment or why this benefits the city in terms of development in certain areas
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within the TIF and that it is a traditional municipality expense that the Redevelopment
Commission is covering.

Commissioner Deuitch responded, stating that the safety of the residents and the
people that visit are important and anything that we develop here is our responsibility to
keep them safe.

In support of this expenditure, Attorney Sirinek asked Assistant Chief Corley a series of
questions. He asked Assistant Chief Corley if we have high crime if it impacts the
overall development and people coming into Michigan City.

Assistant Chief Corley responded affirmatively, stating that they want to make sure that
not only our citizens are safe but also those visiting our city are safe; the areas they
visit, high traffic areas, and the areas they frequent need to be safe.

Attorney Sirinek asked if it would be a safe assumption that there is a correlation
between the image of the city with its overall crime rate.

Assistant Chief Corley responded affirmatively.

Attorney Sirinek stated that if we are doing something such as the anti-crime program
being proposed, it is anticipated that there will be at lease a positive impact not only on
crime reduction but also the overall image of the city.

Assistant Chief Corley responded affirmatively.
The chair entertained a motion.

Motion by Commissioner Behrendt — seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving a one time expenditure of $75,000 for 3 Raven systems; one to be
located at a site to be determined within the boundaries of the North TIF, one to
be located at a site to be determined within the boundaries of the South TIF, and
one to be located at a site to be determined within the boundaries of the East TIF.
The roll was called, and the vote taken: (Ayes) Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis,
Deuitch - 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a vote of 3 ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION
CARRIED.

MARQUETTE MALL PRESENTATION

Mr. York acknowledged Town Planning being present via Zoom. He recalled that the
goal was to rethink the Marquette Mall, reposition it, and think how it could be
redeveloped in the future. The Redevelopment Commission is working with Town
Planning on this project because they already had experience working in the city on the
double track project. They put together a presentation packet for the City to be able to
work with developers and reimagine the Marquette Mall.
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Brian Wright (appearing via Zoom — audio and video) stated that he is the Principal of
Town Planning & Urban Design Collaborative (TPUDC). He shared his screen giving a
truncated version of the packet in a PowerPoint presentation. Mr. Wright stated that to
create the package they reviewed the different background documents for Michigan City
(Comp Plan, Corridor Plan, Zoning, etc.). He said that Jessica from TPUDC did a
physical tour of the site while he joined via Zoom. During that tour they went around the
mall property, went into the mall, and went into the office tower. They met with some of
the property owners to get their thoughts on what they were planning for the future.
They also met with staff to get their input and thoughts as well. All of that culminated in
the document they created.

Mr. Wright went over key points of the document, stating that their team worked in
cooperation with Planning Department, Redevelopment Commission, and Economic
Development Corporation. He pointed out the favorable location of the site, the size of
the site, and assets of the city. He shared photos of the outside and inside of the office
tower noting that they were surprised of the status and quality of it, although not thriving
but seemed to be in decent shape. Also, he shared photos of the inside of the mall,
which is desolate, but pointed out that there are some aspects of it that are usable.

Mr. Wright stated that they began to think about the design and planning principles so a
developer would have a good sense of the direction intended for the future. He talked
about the design concepts they created with the idea being mixed use, having artisan
Imaker spaces, experiential retail, something that is vibrant and pedestrian friendly,
contextual design and sustainability, incorporating a food hall and market, having a
variety of different open spaces, as well as a mix of housing types to allow for 24/7
vibrancy to happen on the site. From there they created a concept plan. He said they
broke the site down to create a place that personifies those design and planning
principles.

Mr. Wright went over the concept plan, noting that US 20 and Franklin Street are
bounding the site. He said that in some cases they left existing buildings, in other cases
they removed them, and in some cases, they truncated or clipped off parts of the
buildings to utilize the existing assets. They highlighted the main intersection by
creating a civic space/plaza. Along the perimeter roads (Franklin Street and Highway
20) they wanted to make a defined edge with a streetscape. Parking within each block
is contained within the rear or middle of the block consistently throughout the site. They
added new streets throughout the site. They left some of the Sears’s building, the JC
Penney building, and some of the in line stores of the mall. They opened the roof of the
mall in most cases to create new store fronts and streetscape along the existing building
framework. They left some of the covered area to create coverage for space. There is
a mix of building types which includes mixed use, live/work buildings, townhouses, and
maker/artisan buildings. There are some parking structures included. There are pocket
parks throughout that could be expanded/extended further out. Ace Hardware would be
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a mixed use building. He showed a rendering of the paseo with the covered portion,
bistro tables, lights strung across it, greenspaces, art spaces, with the remaining portion
of the Sears building at the end of the paseo which could be used an entertainment
venue or several things since it is one of the larger footprint buildings. Mr. Wright talked
about the central plaza being the main gathering area with mixed use all around it. Mr.
Wright continued showing the renderings, stating that this is just one concept of how
this could look in the future.

For the public perception, Commissioner Deuitch asked them to talk about the
complexity of how many owners there are.

Mr. York stated that there are three large parcel owners which include Kabelin’s, Sears
(with new owner), and the owner of most of the mall. Then there are various private
owners around the exterior. Even though there is some concern with the way the edge
develops so it plays well with whatever happens to the interior, Mr. York said they did
not go to every one of those private owners; they let them exist within the plan. Mr.
York said they are more concerned with the redevelopment of the entire mall and the
large parcel owners.

Clarence Hulse (appearing in person), Director of the EDCMC, addressed the
Commission stating that this is a great plan. He said they are trying to set the bar high
for whatever comes into Marquette Mall. He confirmed there are three large owners,
acknowledging that all three owners want to be engaged and be a part of the process,
but noting they will all have to cooperate to be a part of this to make something happen
in the future, but they will all benefit from it. This plan acts as a guide. Mr. Hulse stated
that they have had great conversations with various developers within the region. They
like what they are seeing and the key for them was understanding that the City is on
board to make this happen. This is part of the TIF District, and they know it will take
money up front to do demolitions and utility infrastructure, so they want to know what
the City will do to make those things happen. Mr. Hulse said that it will not happen
exactly the way it is portrayed in this concept plan, but they think there is a lot that can
happen on that site being mixed use with shops, restaurants, and residential. He said it
would be a 5-10 year plan but stated we must start somewhere.

Mr. York added that one of the three large parcel owners is trying to make something
happen now and is going through processes right now to reposition some of their land.

Commissioner Dennis asked how they will proceed from here, asking Mr. Huise if his
organization will be the lead agency or if it would be the Redevelopment Commission.

Mr. Hulse replied that they have been the lead in terms of getting people to the table.

He said Mr. York is involved in what he has been doing but stated that anything that
happens must come before the Redevelopment Commission. Mr. Hulse said his job is
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to market the properties, talk to the owners, and at some point, it will come to the
Redevelopment Commission when it comes to the TIF.

PLAZA EASEMENT

Attorney Sirinek explained that a couple of months ago the Redevelopment Commission
was approached by someone who was thinking about purchasing the property at 711
Franklin Street. They wanted to know if they rehabbed the structure, if the
Redevelopment Commission would permit a 20’ x 165’ easement adjacent to the
building that would allow them to have some type of vendor with walk up and sit down
service with direct access to the plaza for visitors. They also talked about their plans to
include a second story loft. Attorney Sirinek said that idea met with some approval, but
they had to acquire the property first for which they anticipate closing by the end of this
week. Once the property is acquired, they would move forward with the reconstruction
of the building including an area that would open out onto the plaza property. Attorney
Sirinek presented the Commission with an MOU he drafted which indicates that the
Redevelopment Commission would grant an easement to Franklin Plaza, LLC to allow
this walk up service to the building for whatever vendor they have but granting of the
easement would not happen until after they complete everything they are supposed to
do as outlined in the MOU. Although they thought the 18 months to finish construction
on the building was doable, they were not sure if they could identify a vendor in 18
months. Attorney Sirinek pointed out that the MOU indicates that the Redevelopment
Commission will have input as to what type of service will be offered there. Attorney
Sirinek advised that if the Redevelopment Commission is inclined to go forth with the
concept, they would approve the MOU, then the owner would go forth with the
construction, and at some point between now and 18 months they would come back to
the Redevelopment Commission and ask for the easement and let the Commission
know what they are doing for that side of the building.

The chair entertained a motion.

Motion by Commissioner Behrendt - seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving an MOU between the Redevelopment Commission and Franklin Plaza,
LLC to Permit Granting of an Easement. The roll was called, and the vote taken:
(Ayes) Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None - 0. With a
vote of 3 ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.

STATION BLOCK UPDATE

Mr. York reported that they are moving through the Historic Preservation Commission
approvals right now. They had a special meeting and received feedback. They used
that feedback and are redesigning the station block. They will go back before the
Historic Preservation Commission in anticipation of finalizing the Development
Agreement. Mr. York stated that at this time, they are outside of the allotted time for the
Development Agreement, so he requested a 60-day extension.
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The chair entertained a motion.

Motion by Commissioner Dennis — seconded by Commissioner Behrendt granting
a 60-day extension from today (8/8/22) for the Development Agreement for the
station block project. The roll was called, and the vote taken: (Ayes)
Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch - 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a vote of 3
ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.

SOUTH TIF CONNECTIVITY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
Mr. York introduced his Assistant Planner, Sylvia Collins. He said she would be helping
project manage the South TIF Connectivity Project.

Sylvia Collins stated that they had a meeting with Haas & Associates and DLZ to
discuss the process of moving forward on the South TIF Connectivity Improvement
Project. She gave a project update, stating that they are moving forward with the new
pedestrian amenities to be completed by the end of the year. That project consists of
pedestrian crossings on Highway 421 at Westwind Drive and Larkspur Lane, as well as
the sidewalk network along Walmart Drive and Towne Center Drive. To do that the City
must have a right of entry onto private real estate. She turned discussion over to DLZ
to elaborate on the right of entry.

Qasim Asghar (via Zoom — audio) of DLZ explained that they have been involved with
the project for the topographic survey of the real estate acquisitions for the
improvements of the project. One of the projects brought up was the pedestrian
facilities along Highway 421, Larkspur Lane, and Westwind Drive. The process that has
been established is to do a right of entry to access the privately owned properties for
installation of the sidewalk. There is monetary compensation that is being offered to all
the property owners (total of 10). Once they get the right of entry and the sidewalk
improvements are done, DLZ will go through the normal procedure for the acquisition of
either the right of way as an easement or as a full fee simple acquisition for the sidewalk
installed. To get it started and done this year, the right of entry is the route that is being
taken. The only thing missing in the right of entry document for the $500 that the City is
offering the property owners is the language that talks about once the right of entry is
established and the sidewalk is installed, the City through DLZ will be approaching the
owners and making them an offer for the actual acquisition of the land where the
sidewalk is installed.

Mr. York explained that tonight they are not looking for approval of this. Mr. Asghar just
needs to work with Attorney Sirinek to firm up the language in the right of entry.

Ms. Collins explained that the second part of this is the bid awarding. She stated that
the bid packages have been completed and they anticipate putting them out for bidding.
She turned discussion over to Haas & Associates to explain the bid packages and the
process.
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Ryan Laughlin (via Zoom - audio) of Haas & Associates talked about the CC1
component of the South TIF Connectivity Improvement project, stating that the design
has been done and the bid package is ready for use of the bidding and the public
procurement process. Their goal is to move that forward as soon as they can with the
understanding that DLZ will be working on the rights of entry and subsequent
acquisition for the various parcels where the infrastructure will be built. He explained
that the bidding process will be conducted according to state statute, and then the bids
will be in hand, ready and waiting for when rights of entry are secured. At that point in
time the Redevelopment Commission could authorize a contract with the successful
bidder. He asked for approval to move forward with the bidding.

Attorney Sirinek advised that regarding the actual bidding, by law the Commission is
saying they officially approve this project and are authorizing the letting of bids pursuant
to the packet that Haas & Associates has put together. He explained that in trying to
get this project coinciding with the right of entry so they both meet at the same time with
the goal of getting this part of this project completed by the end of the year, the
Commission would approve the letting of bids tonight, set a pre-bid conference for
September 1%, set a special meeting and deadline for bids at 1:00 p.m. on September
8th, at the September 8" meeting open bids and announce the bids and amounts, Haas
will take the bids under advisement and present their recommendations at the
September 12" Redevelopment Commission meeting. He pointed out that as done
previously at these special meetings, it is not necessary to have a quorum because no
decision will be made at that meeting.

The chair entertained a motion.

Motion by Commissioner Behrendt — seconded by Commissioner Dennis
approving the letting of bids for the CC1 portion of the South TIF Connectivity
Improvement Project. The roll was called, and the vote taken: (Ayes)
Commissioners Behrendt, Dennis, Deuitch — 3; (Nays) None — 0. With a vote of 3
ayes and 0 nays, the MOTION CARRIED.

BUS SHELTER PILOT PROGRAM

Mr. York acknowledged Robin Tillman (Transit Director) being present in person. He
stated that they have been talking about a bus shelter program for some time and there
now is the opportunity with some ARPA funding.

Sylvia Collins, Assistant Planning Director, provided a PowerPoint presentation stating
that this is a pilot program partnering together with the City of Michigan, Planning, and
Transportation Departments with funding being ARPA 40%, the Redevelopment
Commission 40%, and the City 10%. The project has the potential to replace 10 existing
shelters, but she said the main goal is to install 12 new shelters. City funding sources
will be used for this project. An engineer will be selected to determine the feasibility of
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each site. The proposed timeline for this project is one year. These shelters will have
solar power lighting, benches, bike lock up, and advertisement.

Robin Tillman talked about the site selection for the 12 locations. She said they stayed
on the main streets — Franklin and Michigan Boulevard, to start this project; 4 on
Michigan Boulevard, 6 on Franklin Street, and an additional 2 located on Woodland
Avenue. These are the highest travel areas for the bus traffic and the most
advantageous locations to initiate this project. She explained that they are looking at
the metal shelters in lieu of the glass shelters to minimize maintenance. She pointed
out that over the years with the ten existing shelters the City owns, they have replaced
glass panels many times and it becomes costly. She said the goal is to have
advertisement on the bus shelters to help support the maintenance of the shelters. Ms.
Tillman stated that federal funding does support a maintenance program.

Mr. York added that this program would establish a baseline for what is expected of the
shelters in the future; they want to set a standard. He recognized that the glass ones
are cheaper, but the long-term maintenance is very expensive.

Ms. Tillman added that in the future they would like to replace the existing glass shelters
because they want to have a uniform aesthetic throughout the city.

Ms. Collins explained that the shelter with all the amenities would cost between
$300,000 - $500,000, although she said you can pick the things you want to reduce the
price and add things later. She talked about the importance of solar lighting because in
the future they want to display the bus routes and times. Ms. Collins showed pictures of
the various bus shelter styles with the last picture being the design that would
accomplish every aspect that this project is trying to portray for the bus shelters
throughout the city. This shelter would take ADA requirements into consideration.

Ms. Tillman expanded on the real time route tracking explaining that it would be an LED
display inside the shelter showing the bus arrival time. It would also be connected to
google maps to allow for planning out a trip and identifying a travel destination. Ms.
Tillman added that ADA compliance is a requirement and is part of the master
agreement with the federal funding.

Mr. York talked about the correlation of the bus shelters with the Redevelopment
Commission, explaining that an improved bus system in our city is an economic
development project. It helps people get to their jobs; it helps them get home; it gets
people to their destination in a timely manner; it is an efficiency to their day; the shelter
provides protection to citizens in inclement weather; they can plan out their routes and
destination; they can visit restaurants and businesses. Mr. York stated that they would
look at the North TIF and South TIF to fund this project. He said they have asked the
ARPA committee for $200,000 and the City Council will be asked for their participation
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